



55 Bitterbrush Road Reno, Nevada 89523 Home: 345-0516



COMMITTEES

Member
Government Affairs
Education
Elections
Taxation

Nevada Legislature

SIXTY-FIFTH SESSION

September 20, 1989

Dr. Jonathan Price
Director / State Geologist
Nevada Bureau of Mines and Geology
University of Nevada, Reno
Reno, Nevada 89557-0088

Dear Dr. Price:

In the wake of the approval of a special use permit for the expansion of the sand pit in Lemmon Valley my constituents have expressed a strong interest in locating other sand deposits in the Washoe County area. It has been stated that the sand at the Sha-Neva pit in Lemmon Valley is the only deposit of sand that meets the new air quality standards for raod sand without any washing. Because there is a great deal of doubt about the validity of this claim, it would be helpful if the Bureau of Mines could conduct an objective survey to determine if there are other sources of sand that could meet current road sand standards. Your assistance in this matter would be sincerely appreciated.

Sincerely,

Joan A. Lambert

Bar

Assemblyman, District 29